
Agenda Item No: 26.F

STAFF REPORT

Report To: Board of Supervisors Meeting Date: June 6, 2019

Staff Contact: Hope Sullivan, Planning Manager

Agenda Title: For Possible Action: Discussion and possible action to consider a Business Impact
Statement concerning a proposed ordinance amending Title 4 of the Carson City Municipal
Code (CCMC) to revise various provisions relating to gaming licenses and regulations. 
(Hope Sullivan, hsullivan@carson.org)  

Staff Summary: This Business Impact Statement is required by Nevada Revised Statutes
(NRS) Chapter 237 and concerns a proposed ordinance which, if adopted, would revise
various provisions relating to gaming licenses and regulations. The proposed ordinance
amendments are intended to eliminate redundancy, to create consistency with NRS, and
to better reflect current operations.

Agenda Action: Formal Action / Motion Time Requested: 5 minutes

Proposed  Motion
I move to accept the Business Impact Statement as prepared and find that the proposed ordinance does not
impose a direct and significant economic burden on a business or directly restrict the formation, operations or
expansion of a business.

Board's Strategic Goal
Efficient Government

Previous Action
N/A

Background/Issues & Analysis
NRS 237.030 to 237.150, inclusive, require the City to prepare a Business Impact Statement as a statutory
prerequisite to the adoption of any rule as defined in NRS 237.060, unless an exemption applies.   This
Business Impact Statement has been prepared in accordance with NRS 237.080. 

On May 8, 2019, the Carson City Business License Division emailed a letter and a copy of the draft ordinance
to the Executive Director of the Chamber of Commerce, and the General Managers of Casino Fandango, Gold
Dust West Carson City, Carson City Nugget, Max Casino, and Bodines Casino.  The letter informed them of the
proposed changes to CCMC and informed them of a meeting that would take place on June 6, and elicited
comments regarding the same. 

The Executive Director of the Chamber of Commerce responded, essentially verifying the scope of changes,
and advised of no concerns.  Staff discussed the proposed modifications with a representative for Gold Dust
West, but has not received any formal comments.  The conversation was of a clarifying nature. 
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Based on the above, staff is asking the Board of Supervisors to make a finding that the changes to CCMC do
not impose a direct or significant economic burden or directly restrict the formation, operation, or expansion of a
business.

Applicable Statute, Code, Policy, Rule or Regulation
NRS 237.030 to 237.150

Financial Information
Is there a fiscal impact? No

If yes, account name/number:

Is it currently budgeted? No

Explanation of Fiscal Impact:

Alternatives
The Board of Supervisors may make the finding that the proposed ordinance does impose a direct and
significant economic burden upon a business or directly restricts the formation, operation, or expansion of a
business. 

Attachments:
Revised BIS (5-30-19).pdf

Board Action Taken:
Motion: _________________ 1) ________________ Aye/Nay

2) ________________ _________
_________
_________
_________
_________

_________________________________
(Vote Recorded By)
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https://legistarweb-production.s3.amazonaws.com/uploads/attachment/pdf/369448/Revised_BIS__5-30-19_.pdf
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